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FORTY-FIFTH REGULAR SESSION OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

“PRESENT AND FUTURE OF THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES”

DIALOGUE OF THE HEADS OF DELEGATION, THE SECRETARY GENERAL, AND THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY GENERAL WITH THE HEADS OF DELEGATION OF THE PERMANENT OBSERVERS

REMARKS BY AMBASSADOR PISAN MANAWAPAT

PERMANENT OBSERVER OF THAILAND TO THE OAS

Washington, D.C., June 14, 2015

Distinguished Secretary General,

Distinguished Ministers,

Distinguished Ambassadors and Delegates,

Ladies and Gentlemen:
Mr. Chairman (Secretary-General Luis Almagro), 
Thailand would like to join other delegations in congratulating you for your election last month as the new Secretary-General of the Organization of the American States.

Thailand is pleased to participate in this dialogue among friends and partners of the Americas.
I would like to make two points.

First, Thailand attaches importance to the enhancement of cooperation between East Asia and Latin America and the Caribbean – regions with high growth potentials and expanding markets. We believe that there are great potentials to expand cooperation through greater trade, investment and people-to-people contacts. 

As the current coordinator for East Asia, Thailand has worked closely with Costa Rica in the Forum for East Asia-Latin America Cooperation (FEALAC) to bring the two sides of the Pacific Ocean closer together through a wide range of cooperation, such as political dialogue, trade and investment, cultural exchanges, academic and research cooperation. We look forward to a successful FEALAC Foreign Ministers’ Meeting in Costa Rica in August this year.   

Secondly, Thailand is committed to working closely with countries in Latin America and the Caribbean as a development partner in the spirit of South-South cooperation. We believe that, as a fellow developing country, there is much we can learn from each other’s experiences. 
At present, we have been working with a number of countries on capacity building programs in areas, such as agricultural development and sustainable development, healthcare system and tourism. And we are ready to explore more avenues, including through the OAS, to further development partnership with our friends in this region. 

Thank you Mr. Chair.

